
APPRECIATION 

Commencing with the 1991 Town Report, the Town has annually  
recognized a Fremont resident who has given much of their time to the Town. 

 

THE 2010 APPRECIATION RECOGNIZES 

NEAL JANVRIN 

    
Neal began his law enforcement career with the Exeter Police Department on February 14, 1969. 
When he left Exeter, he spent many years with the Rockingham County Sheriff’s Department.  He 
retired from Rockingham County in 1994 and took up the business of serving Fremont on a more 
permanent basis.  He was first elected Chief in Fremont on March 13, 1989, having been an officer 

here since 1987.  He is currently Fremont’s longest standing Police Chief.  
 

During his tenure as Fremont’s Police Chief, Neal has seen the implementation of the Town’s first 
full-time police officer, Charles Rand in 1996; from fully part-time officers to the current staffing of 

three full-time officers.  He helped in the planning and construction of the Fremont Safety 
Complex, watched the combination of the former Rescue Squad with the Fremont Fire 

Department; and seen our population grow from some 2,500 to nearly the 4,500 residents who 
today call Fremont home.  The Fremont Police Department has made many great strides under 

Neal’s tenure. 
  

Over the years Neal has participated in Cable Advisory Committees, the Complex Building 
Committee, and many a search committee for town employees.  He has been a Supervisor of the 

Checklist since 2007.  He is active in all of our weather-related emergencies, and employs a 
“TEAM” approach.  He is always there during times of emergency and Town need, willing to 

help whoever and however he can. 
 

Thank you Neal for many years of selfless service to the Town of Fremont! 
  
 

“I learned this: that if one advances confidently in the direction of his dreams, and endeavors to live the 
life which he had imagined, he will meet with a success unexpected in common hours.”    

 
~ Henry David Thoreau of his time spent in Walden Woods 

 
 


